Minutes of Transition Chesterfield AGM held on 10 August 2017
Held at Inspire Community Garden, Ashgate, Chesterfield.
In Attendance: Steve Sansom, Darryl Cowley, Chris Brooks*, Ed Brooks, Carolyn Brooks*, Martin Baxter,  Polly Bentley, Steph Futcher, Roger Green, Margaret Hersee, Diane Badger, Dave Fookes, Angela Fookes, Sue Scott, Cindy Nwosu, Alison Cowley, Lisa Hopkinson. 
*cooking/serving pizzas so only in attendance part of the time

Apologies: Chris Allen (cooking pizzas)
Secretaries Report: Lisa circulated a written report of the year’s activities with short verbal reports by those responsible (Steve – potato day and community garden; Margaret – repair café, Martin – seed swap; Alison/Polly – Abundance, Lisa – divestment and fracking campaigns). Highlights of the year included: over 40 volunteers helping and £1500 in pre-orders taken for Potato Day; weekly workshops plus polytunnel, raised beds, fruit cage, pond, composting toilet and pizza oven built at community garden; bi-monthly repair cafes in 2016/2017 with dozens of items mended and a mention in The Guardian; apple pressing at Brampton Food Festival and the community garden, plus new coordinators; 2 good seed swaps at Potato Day and Brampton Food Festival; over 1,000 signatures in support of divestment handed into the Derbyshire Pensions Committee; and detailed objections submitted on fracking and other proposed developments. 
Next year’s Potato Day on 27/01/18 will be the 10th anniversary. Steve has list of proposed varieties and poster ready. Steve invited people to submit ideas for new workshops for the community garden and noted that they will be crowd-funding for decking around caravan. Margaret noted needed more help to recruit fixers for Repair Café, and Polly offered to distribute flyers.  Alison/Polly noted that they are coordinating the list of volunteer/trees and will be pressing apples at Inspire as well. Martin noted the seed swap will now be based at Inspire so anyone can swap seeds at any time.  
Minutes: It was proposed that the Minutes of the previous AGM be taken as read, which was accepted.  (Ed proposed, Margaret seconded).
Treasurers Report: Steve circulated a copy of the accounts for year ending 31 March 2017 which balanced and had been checked by Steph Mannion the examiner. The group made an operating surplus of -£1,172.22 largely due to a donation of £1510 to Inspire. Most of the income was from Potato Day (£2953), plus some from Repair Café and donations which funded other activities and expenses (meeting room hire, insurance, events etc). Total assets as of 31 March 2017 were £6,072.12, with £1,674.09 in the bank.
Election of Officers: The group currently has 4 signatories (Steve: Treasurer; Lisa: Secretary, Margaret and Chris Brooks). Lisa noted that the Secretary and Treasurer were willing to step aside if anyone would like to take their place but there were no volunteers! The existing signatories were re-elected unanimously with the following proposing and seconding: Steve by Steph/Polly; Lisa by Margaret/Alison; Chris by Polly/Alison; Margaret by Darryl/Polly. Roger proposed a vote of thanks for the current signatories. 
Any Other Business:
Polly noted that Lidl had forms in store that anyone can fill in about planning for the new store – important as without pressure they default to a basic (unsustainable) design.  Angela, as Chair of Friends of Manor Fields, noted that they had a dog event on 7 Oct, 1-4pm and invited any1one who wanted to have a stall to contact her.  

Thanks and Close.
